COL	LEGE	PRIVE MO	ONGO I	BETI B.P	972 TÉI	: 242 68 62 97	/ 242	08 34 69	YAOUNDE
ANNÉE SC	ANNÉE SCOLAIRE EVALU		ON	EPREUVE		Terminale		DUREE	COEFFICIE
2020/2021 N°3		Anglais			TERMINALES		2H	02	
Professeur	Nguech	e Agnes		J	our:	Qı	uantité:		
Tcl 02/12/2021 :udent's Nam	105			Clas		N° Table	Dat		
uuent 5 Man	ies			Clas			Dat	· · ·	_
	 ,	7	Teacher	's apprecia	tion o	f competenc			
narks	0-10	0/20		L-14/20		15-17/20	1	20/20	Final score
appreciation		t Acquired		g Acquisition	Comp	etence Acquired		ellent	-
. ,	(NA)		(OA)		(A)			(E)	
Parent name	<u>:</u>		<u>C</u>	ontact :	•	Parent's rem	arks :		Date & sign:
Instru	ctions : N	o French, no	o pencil, n	o cancellation	, no cop	y work, no corre	ection fl	uid.	
I-	SEC	CTION A:	GRA	MMAR		(10 marks)			
	۵) ،	Complete th	a followis	na dialogua w	ith tha	most appropriat	a word	s of vour	choica (5
	,	marks)	e jouowu	ig uiulogue w	un ine	most appropriat	e words	s oj your	choice. (5
Kesi: I		,	ending the	HIV/AIDS co	ounsellir	ng sessions has d	one me	a lot of	good. I was
		before I start						·	
				session. It is go			perience		
				•		ries I heard re	ally up	olifted m	e. I heard
				now living fulf					
				//AIDS educat	ion is no	ot carried out, a l	ot of pe	ople will	still believe
		ve is a death s			*				
Kesi. i		wit	ın you.						
•		Choose the c	orrect wo	rd from the bro	ickets to	complete each so	entence.	(3 marks	;)
1)		tor asked the				how, who) he fel			
	The stud					d, were advising			
,	the dang	ers of drugs.						•	
3)	Covid	19 is the			_ (mor	e dangerous, m	ost da	ngerous,	dangerous)
	commun	iicable diseas	e so far.	,				-	_
	c) (Change each	sentence	as instructed i	n the br	ackets.			
1)	117 1			. 1 . 61		. 1 10 LEL 1 .			1.4 1 14
1)		indirect spee		ispected of hav	ing cov	id 19 and Ebola i	n quara	ntine', sai	d the health
	Official (muneet spee	CII)						
						,			
2)	Human a	ectivities dest	troy the oz	one layer. (pas	sive voi	ce)			
			 						
II-	SEC	CTION B:		VOCABUL	ARY	(10 m	arks)		
	a) (Choose the n	nost appro	priate word to	complet	e the sentences b	elow (4	marks)	
1)	People c	an	(c	hoke, drown, d	own) in	a small amount o	f water.		
2)	Α		_(stroke,	stoke, choking)	is a me	dical emergency	caused t	oy a sudde	en change in
	the blood								
		d supply to yo					_		
	Rising se	d supply to yo	caused by		(i	ice-free, global w	arming,	warm cur	rents).
	Rising se	d supply to yo ea levels are o activities proo	caused by	nhouse	(i		arming, es, glas	warm cur ses) that c	rents). cause global

b) Use the correct form of the words in brackets to complete the sentences (3 marks)
1) Malaria is now______ (resist) to some drugs

	tal (distance) is a way of preventing covid 19	(efficient)
	c) Write down the full meanings of the following abbreviations (3 marks) 1. HIV:	
_	2. AIDS:	
3.	HIV:	

Health challenges in developing countries

SECTION C:

Infectious diseases are among the greatest challenges to health in developing countries today. Each year, millions of people die of diseases such as AIDS or malaria, but also from pneumonia, tuberculosis, measles and polio. And yet many of these diseases are preventable and some of them are curable.

(10 marks)

READING COMPREHENSION

Read the following passage carefully and answer the questions which follow.

Ill-health is directly connected to poverty. Populations of developing countries suffer from poor access to basic sanitation services such as safe drinking water and sewage disposal, making them more vulnerable than people in wealthier countries. Moreover, many governments lack the financial resources to provide efficient health care or build basic infrastructure such as hospitals and clinics for their populations. This is especially true in rural areas where there are few doctors and often only rudimentary medical facilities.

Another consequence of poverty is that a lot of people have little or no access to medication. Some drugs that are widely available in developing countries are simply unaffordable in less privileged parts of the globe. And the inequality is emphasised by the tendency of global pharmaceutical companies to invest more money in research for treatments and cures of so-called 'Western' diseases, which are economically much more profitable.

Malaria is one example of a preventable disease that spreads mostly in developing countries. This disease, caused by a parasite transmitted by the bite of infected mosquitoes, kills about 800,000 people every year. According to the World Health Organization (WHO), 90% of victims live in Africa, and children under five are the most affected. Malaria can be prevented by large scale use of insecticide-treated mosquito nets. Frequent controls in areas of high transmission can also reduce the deadly impact of the disease, by detecting it early and treating it with anti-malarial medicines. But while an efficient treatment does exist, few people can afford it in the poorest countries.

In the next decades, many developing countries will also be confronted with lifestyle diseases such as lung cancer and diabetes, which so far have been considered to primarily affect Western countries. Increased urbanisation, leading to more sedentary lifestyles and a change in diet, is indeed likely to cause a rise in obesity and overweight issues, factors of diabetes. Though the number of people suffering from diabetes in Africa is relatively low today, WHO predicts that this number will have doubled by 2030. The consequences of diabetes, such as damage caused to the heart, blood vessels or the eyes, are often ignored or underestimated, but can be prevented through a healthy diet, regular physical activity and suppression of tobacco use. That's why WHO estimates that prevention should be a top priority in developing countries.

Ill-health reflects a country's state of poverty and has a direct impact on the society's social and economical development. Only by fighting poverty will governments and populations manage to globally improve access to treatment and efficiently deal with health challenges.

LIUNS	
1.	Why are healthcare services poor in developing countries? 1 mark
2.	What drugs do pharmaceutical companies develop as a priority? Why?
	•
3.	What causes malaria? State two ways through which malaria can be transmitted
4.	How can the spread of malaria be prevented? 1 mark
5.	State two ways through which diabetes can be prevented.
6. 	How can the health of populations be improved?
ON D	COMPOSITION (10 marks)

SEC

Write an essay on any one of the following topics of between 250-300 words.

- Youths are becoming more and more addicted to drugs, tobacco and alcohol. In a speech on world health day, sensitize the youths of your community on the dangers of their addiction using the following guidelines
 - State three reasons given by them for taking drugs, alcohol and tobacco
 - State three other reasons (social) that might have pushed them into the consumption
 - State three consequences of their addiction.
 - Propose three ways in which they can get out of it.
 - Finally, say what the government can do to put an end to this

NB: you are the Youths president and your community is Wonderland.

- Waste disposal has huge environmental impacts and can cause serious problems if not well managed. In your work
 - Explain what you understand by waste disposal
 - State three ways in which waste can be disposed of without harming the environment
 - Explain three consequences on the environment if waste is not well managed
- III. Deforestation is a cause for concern worldwide and more especially in African countries. Write an article for Cameroon Tribune in which you
 - Define deforestation
 - Give four consequences of deforestation
 - Give four possible ways to stop the negative impacts of deforestation.

NB: your name is Pinky Winky



English Language Examination Correction

1 SECTION A: GRAMMAR (10 marks)

1.1 a) Complete the following dialogue with the most appropriate words of your choice. (5 marks)

- Kesi: I am certain that attending the HIV/AIDS counselling sessions has done me a lot of good. I was really depressed before I started the sessions.
- Benita: Yes, it was an enlightening session. It is good to share experiences.
- Kesi: Yes, indeed. I think some of the personal stories I heard really uplifted me. I heard stories about people who are now living fulfilling lives.
- Benita: I'm certain that if HIV/AIDS education is not carried out, a lot of people will still believe that being positive is a death sentence.
- Kesi: I agree with you.

1.2 b) Choose the correct word from the brackets to complete each sentence. (3 marks)

- 1. The doctor asked the patient **how** he felt after the treatment.
- 2. The students were advised last week on the dangers of drugs.
- 3. Covid 19 is the **most dangerous** communicable disease so far.

1.3 c) Change each sentence as instructed in the brackets. (2 marks)

- 1. The health official said that they had put people who were suspected of having covid 19 and Ebola in quarantine. (Indirect speech)
 - The health official said that they had put people who were suspected of having COVID-19 and Ebola in quarantine.
- 2. The ozone layer is destroyed by human activities. (Passive voice) Human activities destroy the ozone layer.

2 SECTION B: VOCABULARY (10 marks)

2.1 a) Choose the most appropriate word to complete the sentences below. (4 marks)

- 1. People can **drown** in a small amount of water.
- 2. A **stroke** is a medical emergency caused by a sudden change in the blood supply to your brain.
- 3. Rising sea levels are caused by **global warming**.
- 4. Human activities produce greenhouse gases that cause global warming.

2.2 b) Use the correct form of the words in brackets to complete the sentences. (3 marks)

- 1. Malaria is now **resistant** to some drugs.
- 2. Diabetes occurs when the body does not produce or use insulin efficiently.
- 3. Social **distancing** is a way of preventing covid-19.

2.3 c) Write down the full meanings of the following abbreviations. (3 marks)

- 1. HIV: Human Immunodeficiency Virus
- 2. AIDS: Acquired Immune Deficiency Syndrome
- 3. HIV: Human Immunodeficiency Virus

3 SECTION C: READING COMPREHENSION (10 marks)

QUESTIONS:

- 1. Why are healthcare services poor in developing countries? (1 mark)
 Healthcare services are poor in developing countries due to poverty, lack of access to basic sanitation services, insufficient financial resources for efficient healthcare, and limited infrastructure like hospitals and clinics.
- 2. What drugs do pharmaceutical companies develop as a priority? Why? (2 marks)
 Pharmaceutical companies prioritize developing drugs for 'Western' diseases because they are economically more profitable.
- 3. What causes malaria? State two ways through which malaria can be transmitted. (2 marks) Malaria is caused by a parasite transmitted by the bite of infected mosquitoes. Two ways through which malaria can be transmitted:
 - Bites from infected mosquitoes.
 - Blood transfusions or sharing needles with an infected person.
- 4. How can the spread of malaria be prevented? (1 mark)

 The spread of malaria can be prevented by using insecticide-treated mosquito nets and frequent controls in areas of high transmission.
- 5. State two ways through which diabetes can be prevented. (2 marks)

 Diabetes can be prevented through a healthy diet, regular physical activity, and suppression of tobacco use.
- 6. How can the health of populations be improved? (2 marks)

 The health of populations can be improved by fighting poverty, providing better access to treatment, and prioritizing prevention strategies.

4 SECTION D: COMPOSITION (10 marks)

Option 1: Speech on World Health Day (Youths President in Wonderland)

- State three reasons given by them for taking drugs, alcohol, and tobacco:
 - Peer pressure.
 - Curiosity.
 - Stress relief.

- State three other reasons (social) that might have pushed them into consumption:
 - Influence from media and celebrities.
 - Family issues.
 - Lack of recreational facilities.
- State three consequences of their addiction:
 - Health deterioration.
 - Financial problems.
 - Social isolation.
- Propose three ways in which they can get out of it:
 - Seek professional help.
 - Engage in sports or other constructive activities.
 - Join support groups.
- What the government can do to put an end to this:
 - Implement stricter laws against drug sales.
 - Provide rehabilitation centers.
 - Conduct awareness campaigns.

Option 2: Waste Disposal (Environmental Impact)

• Explain what you understand by waste disposal:

Waste disposal refers to the collection, transportation, and treatment of waste materials.

- State three ways in which waste can be disposed of without harming the environment:
 - Recycling.
 - Composting.
 - Landfilling with proper management.
- Explain three consequences on the environment if waste is not well managed:
 - Pollution of air, water, and soil.
 - Harm to wildlife.
 - Contribution to climate change.

Option 3: Deforestation Article (Cameroon Tribune)

• Define deforestation:

Deforestation is the large-scale removal of forests.

- Give four consequences of deforestation:
 - Loss of biodiversity.
 - Climate change.
 - Soil erosion.
 - Disruption of water cycle.

\bullet Give four possible ways to stop the negative impacts of deforestation:

- Reforestation programs.
- Sustainable logging practices.
- Protection of natural reserves.
- Public awareness campaigns.